

Oswego Police Department

Chief Jeffrey R. Burgner



Homeowners Association Newsletter

May 1st, 2022

Editor – Deputy Chief Kevin Norwood

Volume 2022, Issue 5

Photos of the Month





CSO Ivan Monroy

CSO J. Aguire "A.J."

You may see a couple new faces out patrolling in one of the Community Service Officer vehicles in Oswego. We recently added two part-time Community Service Officers to our roster. CSO's Monroy and A.J. started in December, 2021 and March, 2022 respectively.

They join our other Community Service Officers who assist the residents and visitors of the Village of Oswego.

Our CSO's provide patrols throughout the town, assist in the enforcement of village ordinances, traffic control, lost and found property reports, opening vehicles for owners who lock keys inside, and many other service-oriented tasks. They also assist police officers in patrolling festival grounds at large community events.

Be sure to say hello if you see them around town!

Additional CSO Opportunities

The Police Department is currently accepting applications for additional Community Service Officers. If you are interested, please follow the link below. Feel free to share this information with anyone you know that may also be interested in applying for this employment opportunity.

CSO Application Process

Comments or questions about this publication can be directed to Deputy Chief Kevin Norwood.

Oswego Police Department 3355 Woolley Road Oswego, Illinois 60543 Phone: 630-551-7300

Don't miss the Village's emails and texts alerts! Sign Up Here

Preventing Identity Theft

To assist in the prevention of identity theft, the Oswego Police Department is again partnering with First National Bank of Omaha (FNBO) to offer a free shredding service to the community.

The shred event is scheduled for Saturday, May 7, 2022, at the Oswego Public Works Facility at 100 Theodore Drive.



Starting at 9:00 a.m., boxes of paper will be accepted until the shred trucks are full, or 1:00 p.m., whichever comes first. Last year, we had to stop accepting boxes at noon. Come early if you do not want to miss the opportunity to clear out unwanted or personal documents.

This is a drive up only event. Three (3) large file boxes full of papers to be shredded are allowed per vehicle. Please have your boxes in your vehicle trunk. Enter the west side driveway and remain in your car. You will be directed out of the area once your boxes are emptied and returned to you.

Important personal documents no longer needed that should be shredded may include charge receipts, copies of credit card applications, insurance forms, physician statements, checks, bank statements, or expired charge cards and credit offers you get in the mail.

For questions about the event, please call the Police Department at 630-551-7300.

Intern Program

Intern Jovanni Montalvo "Gio" is finishing up his internship at Oswego Police Department on May $11^{\rm th}$. This program provides undergraduates a chance to directly observe the many facets of law enforcement they learned while in the college classroom.

Gio learned about our department's mission, staffing, traffic enforcement activities and other available services. He participated in shift patrols and spent time learning other functions of the department, including, Investigations, Records Management, Traffic Unit Patrols and School Resource Officer responsibilities.





He will be graduating from Western Illinois University this month with a degree in Law Enforcement & Justice Administration. Congratulations, Gio!

Special Events

May 2/9 - Free Brush Collection both weeks

<u>Brush Collection</u>

May 07 - Annual Free Paper Shredding Event Oswego Public Works | 9am - 1pm Shred Event

May 7/8 - Wine on the Fox
Hudson Crossing Park | 11am
Wine on the Fox

May 08 - Happy Mother's Day!!

